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John F. Franz, Jr.

Vice Prasident, Nuciear

September 1, 1995
NG-95-2644

Mr. William T. Russell, Director
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
U. 8. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk

Mail Station P1-37

Washington, DC 20555-0001

Subject:  Duane Arnold Energy Center
Docket No: 50-331
Op. License No: DPR-49
Follow-up Information in Response to NRC Generic Letter 92-08

Reference:  Letter, Franz (IES) to Russell (NRC), dated June 30, 1995,
NG-95-2074

File: A-10la, P-72a
Dear Mr. Russell:

This ietter provides further information regarding the Duane Arnold Energy Center
(DAEC) Thermo-Lag installations identified by item 7 in the referenced letter. In that
letter, we stated our intention to provide test and schedule information for the Thermo-
Lag installations by September ! 1905,

Currentiy, we are in the process of developing designs to eliminate reliance on Thermo-
Lag for raceway applications at the DAEC. Current Tnermo-Lag resolution plans include
use of an alternate material in the installations discussed above. As described in a
meeting with members of your staff on May 18, 1995, our intention is to complete
required testing under a joint utility test program. Specific schedules for alternate
material testing are still under development. Therefore, we will provide the scope and
schedule of planned testing by December 1, 1995.
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Mr. William T. Russell
NG-95-2644

Septembgr 1, 1995
Page 2 of 2

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact this office.

Sincerely,

J/%,-
Aohn F. Fr

Vice President, Nuclear
JFF/Ibs/so

N \lowa\Licensing\NG-95\95-2644 doc

ce: L. Swenzinski
L. Liu
L.. Root
B. Fisher
D. Mineck
G. Kelly (NRC-NRR)
H. Miller (Region III)
NRC Resident Office
Docu



